

Dear Families,

Effective Monday, March 29<sup>th</sup>, all family and friends of assisted living residents will be able to visit Evergreen! To schedule visitation, please call Resident & Guest Services at (920)233-2340 by 3pm the day prior to your visit. No walk-ins at this time.

Beginning the 29<sup>th</sup>, we are also expanding visitation hours until 6 p.m. seven day a week. Visitors will still need to screen in at door 4 prior to entering the Garden Building, however, those visiting between 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. will need to complete the screening process at the Garden Building entrance, door 3.

Fully vaccinated assisted living residents may now dine in The GardenSide restaurant. Up to two visitors are welcome to join their loved one for a meal, however, reservations are required. Pub 67 and The Trellis remain open for residents only. Those vaccinated will also be welcomed to join in Easter activities as long as they continue to practice pandemic protocol including masking and social distancing.

Please also keep in mind the following:

- Please be aware of situations away from Evergreen that may put you at risk
- Staff must escort you to and from your visit
- Policies and procedures may change as the situation changes
- No homemade treats at this time
- Visitors will not be COVID tested unless directed by Stacey Lichtensteiger

Thank you for continuing to trust Evergreen with the care of your loved one.

Stay well,

Stacey Lichtensteiger
Assisted Living Manager
<u>SLichtensteiger@Evergreenoshkosh.com</u>

Peggy Bellin Vice President Health and Support Services <a href="mailto:pbellin@EvergreenOshkosh.com">pbellin@EvergreenOshkosh.com</a> Vicky Wenzel Infection Control Preventionist <a href="https://www.nzel@EvergreenOshkosh.com">www.nzel@EvergreenOshkosh.com</a>